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Dear Parents,

We have had another great week! We were so impressed with the Year 5s and 6s who really

embraced the opportunity to play with the Exeter Chiefs at the Launceston College Primary Tag

Rugby Festival! They will continue to be doing Tag-Rugby this term to build on this experience.

I was also really impressed with the really thoughtful comments made by the Year 2s,3s and 4s

during our focus on Remembrance Day. Do go along to Boyton Church this weekend, to see what

we have made.

Next week is Anti-Bullying week, starting with ‘Odd Sock Day’ on Monday 13th November. The

idea for Odd Socks Day is that it’s not bad to stand out, and children can be proud of their

uniqueness and differences. We would love the children to wear odd socks please! We will be

exploring how its it's okay to be different and to stand up against bullying and discrimination.

We have a busy week ahead; I have confirmed that the Year 3s/4s are definitely visiting the

Andarras Woodland Skill Centre on Monday. As part of our Geography focus, the Acorn/Birch

children will also be heading out in the minibus to explore our local area! We’re also really excited

about Friday when we have the Storybox Theatre Company coming to school! Thank you so

much to our amazing PTA for this treat!

We are very lucky to have such a proactive PTA, who are always looking for new members to

support in any way. Do get in touch if you would like any more information.

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have any worries or concerns. Have

a lovely weekend!

Best wishes,

Mrs Davies



Dates for Your Diary
Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 95.9%

Acorns
This Week

97.2%

Birch 
This Week

96.3%

Chestnut
This Week

95.6%

Acorn

Birch

Chestnut

Edith      

Fernley     Sofia

All Yr5s & 6s     Christine     Kaliyah

Yr 3 & Yr4 Woodland Skills Centre 13th and 20th November

Anti-Bullying Week 13th to 17th November

Odd Socks Day Monday 13th November

Storybox Theatre Friday 17th November

Individual Photos Tuesday 28th November

Christmas Workshops in school Tuesday 5th December pm

Christmas Jumper Day Friday 8th December

Christmas Performance Dress Rehearsal Monday 11 December

Christmas Performance in Chapel Wednesday 13th December at 2pm

Acorn/Birch Nativity Hornacott Barton Thursday 14th December at 2pm

Christmas Performance in Chapel Thursday 14th December at 6:30pm

Storybox Theatre are coming in to school on Friday, 17th November



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs

Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast Club run by Ms Walker. 
Children can be dropped off from 8.15am and have a choice of breakfasts including 
cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a session. If you would like to book your child in, please 
email Mrs Wood.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs after October Half-Term:

Monday

Art Club Years 4 to 6

Tuesday

Craft Club Reception to Year 6

Limited to 12

Wednesday

Lego Club Reception to Year 6

Thursday

Outdoor Learning – Limited to 12 and open to Years 1 to 6

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



November SEN Corner
This month I wanted to highlight a couple of services that parents are able to access without professional referral.

Firstly, the Early Help Hub. It is a great service. Professionals and parents can make referrals and for a variety of support. This 

service is really helpful especially if you are thinking of going down a diagnosis pathway. Most pathways require parents to 

have completed a parenting course. The Early Help Hub can help parents access the correct course.

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/early-help/

Next Parent Carers Cornwall, they offer 
a variety of support to families of 
children with SEND. It can involve 
meetings with families in similar 
situations, training and workshops.
https://parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/early-help/
https://parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/


Possible Music lessons at Boyton through 
Cornwall Music Service!

We have the opportunity to offer piano or string instrument lessons to our children 
through Cornwall Music Service. This is a much cheaper way of introducing 
children to an instrument and can open endless opportunities in future - if it 
becomes something they would like to pursue! 

Kate Tidball is a highly experienced musician and peripatetic teacher who is 
available to provide lessons at Boyton.
This is what the costs could look like per session.

Do have a chat, if you would like to find out more!



Online safety – internet matters

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-

content/uploads/2023/01/Internet-Matters-Age-Guide-6-10s-

Jan23.pdf

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-

content/uploads/2023/01/Internet-Matters-Age-Guide-0-5s-

Jan23.pdf

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Internet-Matters-Age-Guide-6-10s-Jan23.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Internet-Matters-Age-Guide-0-5s-Jan23.pdf


Make a Difference 

Become a 

Parent Governor



This week Birch children have been focusing on different skills in Talk for Writing such as capital letters, 
full stops, conjunctions and understanding the meaning behind specific words. They have also planned 
some fantastic innovations with some really imaginative innovations!

Our Acorn children have been focusing on the book ‘Whatever, Next’ by Jill Murphy. This week they 
have been doing activities related to this story, such as sequencing pictures, retelling the story with 
actions, writing 3 letter words from the story and planning what they should pack if they go on a 
journey to the moon!

In Maths, our Birch children have been looking at adding and subtracting across 10.  This is not easy –
but we’ve been very impressed with their growing confidence! Our Year 1 children have been looking 
at 1 more than, 1 less then, using sentence stems to explain their thinking. Acorns have also been 
comparing groups of numbers – identifying which has more/ fewer. 

The children enjoyed another fun music  lesson with Mr Harrison this week! We have also been 
exploring the different seasons in Science and identifying the features of each season. We were really 
impressed with their thoughtfulness when chatting about Remembrance Sunday.

As always, if you should have any questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. Have a 
lovely weekend. Best wishes, Miss Cartmell and Mrs Davies

Acorn/Birch Class Update



What another fantastic week of learning we have had in Chestnuts!  It’s great to see how 

confident the children are becoming with their maths mastery!  They have been using their 

knowledge of multiples and factors to delve deeper into solving problems, developing a 

secure understanding of these concepts. 

We have been innovating a monologue text in Talk for Writing – I’m looking forward to 

reading their own monologues next week!

As part of our PSHE lesson, we looked at the British Justice System to understand what 

happens when someone breaks our laws.  We created a role play of a court scene, linked to 

our history topic, acting out the various roles within a British court.

The highlight for the year 5s and 6s was definitely the Tag Rugby Festival! What an amazing 

day! Everyone showed openness and resilience to this new challenge and Mrs. Billing and I 

were really impressed with how the children completely embraced this fantastic opportunity!

Have a great weekend!

Mrs. Gilman

Chestnuts Class Update



Craft Club

Lots of colourful creations at Craft Club this week.



School Calendar 2023/2024



School Lunch Menu Second Half Autumn Term

Everyday there is also the option of a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta




